
LegCo Subcommittee on Matters Relating
to Development of Northern Metropolis
conducts duty visit to Nanshan and
Qianhai in Shenzhen (with photos)

The following is issued on behalf of the Legislative Council Secretariat:

     The Legislative Council Subcommittee on Matters Relating to the
Development of the Northern Metropolis (the Subcommittee) conducted a duty
visit to Shenzhen today (May 16) to understand its experience of applying the
district-wide co-ordinated approach for development and operation of modern
logistics there. The Subcommittee returned to Hong Kong in the evening.

     Joined by representatives of the Development Bureau, Members first
visited Houhai Smart Operations Centre and learnt that it is a platform
established by the Nanshan District Government to explore innovative models
for smart city operation, and utilise technologies to improve management and
quality of social services. Members noted that the Centre is piloting low-
altitude drone delivery and low-altitude intelligent patrol in Houhai central
area.

     Members then visited Shenzhen Bay Super Headquarters Base Exhibition
Hall to gain an overview of the planning and design of the Base, which aimed
to attract leading enterprises to set up headquarters there.

     In the afternoon, Members visited the exhibition hall of China Resources
Land in Dachong to understand how Dachong village was redeveloped through the
district-wide co-ordinated approach to enhance efficiency and coherence of
development in the district. Under the project, Dachong has been transformed
from an old district into a new development area integrating commercial
activities and residential functions. During the visit, Members also
exchanged views with representatives of the Government on adopting the
"large-scale land disposal" approach in Northern Metropolis. Members opined
that the development model of and experience of Dachong offer valuable
references for the planning and development of the Northern Metropolis. They
also learnt that a transportation hub being planned in Guiwan has reserved
port spaces to cater for the future railway between Qianhai and Hung Shui
Kiu.

     Members then went to Qianhai Development Exhibition Hall to receive a
briefing on the planning and latest development of Qianhai. While in Qianhai,
they visited MBE International's Hong Kong air cargo clearance centre project
located at Qianhai Bonded Zone to understand the aviation logistics services
it offers.

     Before returning to Hong Kong, Members visited Mawan Smart Port to gain
a better understanding of its latest technologies for improving the
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efficiency of customs clearance and supervision. Mawan Smart Port, which can
handle up to three million containers a year, is the first automated port in
the country that has been upgraded and transformed from a traditional port.

     Members who participated in the duty visit were the Chairman of the
Subcommittee, Mr Lau Kwok-fan; Subcommittee members Mr Frankie Yick, Mr Chan
Han-pan, Mr Dennis Leung, Mr Gary Zhang and Prof William Wong; as well as a
non-Subcommittee member Ms Judy Chan.

    

    

https://gia.info.gov.hk/general/202405/16/P2024051600713_photo_1271993.jpg
https://gia.info.gov.hk/general/202405/16/P2024051600713_photo_1271994.jpg
https://gia.info.gov.hk/general/202405/16/P2024051600713_photo_1271995.jpg
https://gia.info.gov.hk/general/202405/16/P2024051600713_photo_1271996.jpg

